





The site features a mixture of Grade 1 and 2 listed
buildings and elements. The centrepiece is the grade
1 listed hospital building designed by John Carr,

an architect responsible for some of York’s finest
buildings and interiors. The historic use of the building
for delivery of mental health services increases its
historical significance. It included the first female-only
wards, a boardroom containing hand-painted lists of
benefactors and a bowling alley.

The main building is now a sprawling 8000 square
metres, co-located with a grade 2 listed 19th century,
chapel, driveway cottages and a lodge. The 19th
Century Chapel and hospital setting are also protected
by its listing, as are the railings fronting Bootham.
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NHS Property Services Ltd owns the majority of the
24 acre site, including the historic hospital buildings,
parkland and 19th Century Chapel.

Bootham Park Hospital’s history is firmly linked to the
district hospital, which was built on its orchards and
allotments. York Teaching Hospital NHS Foundation
Trust owns the three acres of land which used to be the
site of the nurses accommodation, while the council
owns around three acres next to the site including an
access route and coach and car park at Union Terrace.
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Working in partnership and jointly delivering services will bring
iInvestment, but it is highly unlikely that high quality public
services can be paid for without some private development on
the site.

If viable to a developer, it is possible that housing to buy and
rent could be a feature of any proposed redevelopment. As well
as providing money to pay for public services on the site any
redevelopment could help to meet York’s need for more housing
of all tenures.

Any redevelopment will also have to be open to other
commercial uses, such as offices, enterprise space or a hotel to
attract more investment into the site. There is no pot of funding
to preserve Bootham Park or bring the John Carr building up to
the high standard to deliver modern health services. Any future
owner of the listed buildings will be required to maintain them
properly. The money the NHS currently spends on the existing
buildings will be reused on healthcare services in the area.
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